
Meeting Minutes 

State of Alabama 
County of Baldwin 
City of Fairhope 
Recycling Committee 

The Recycling Committee held a special meeting at 4:00p.m. at the Fairhope 
Civic Center, Delchamps Room, 161 North Section Street, Fairhope, 
Alabama 36532, on Wednesday, September 30,2015. 

The members present were Nancy Anderson, Anna Miller, Gary Gover, 
Synthia Kaiser, Bart Cox, Mark Stejskal, Stephen Delahunty, Jeanine 
Normand and Dale Linder, Environmental Officer. Others present were 
Mayor Tim Kant, Councilman Mike Ford, Councilman Rich Mueller, 
Elizabeth Tonsmeire, Michael Herzog, James Watkins, Lee Faulk, Paula 
Dicks, and Jennifer Fidler, Director of Public Works. 

Chairwoman Nancy Anderson called the meeting to order at 4:00p.m. and 
gave the floor to the Mayor. 

The Mayor provided a brief status of his budget submission for recycling, 
specifically a garbage truck, a hauling truck, and four thousand recycling 
containers - all substantial investments. He reported that he had information 
from other municipalities about their differing approaches to managing 
recycling and that he wanted to be sure that the proposed investments would 
be sound in spite of uncertainties and other concerns. A broad discussion 
followed in which risks were identified and addressed. General agreement 
was reached that the course we were following was sound and that he would 
go ahead with the recycling plan in the working budget proposal. 



The next meeting was set for 4:00p.m. at the Fairhope Civic Center, 
Delchamps Room, 161 North Section Street, Fairhope, Alabama 36532, on 
October 20, 2015 and the meeting adjourned at 5:00p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Gary Gover, Secretary Approved: 10/20/15 




